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Editorial 
 

Welcome to the June 2018 newsletter!  Well, 2018 is as well all know a VERY big year in the 

UK.  By the time you read this the main RAF100 celebrations up and down the country will have 
progressing and we have seen the arrival of the long awaited F35ôs! 
 

The web site is again receiving growing numbers of hits and especially, has prompted both 
some enquiries and some guestbook comments ï all good stuff.  We are again seeking 
material to place up onto the site and this will start to appear over the coming weeks & 
months so please do send any useful or interesting material.  Specific areas of interest 
remain your photos and documents, all 600, 601 & 604 Squadron specific, especially for 
the war years where 600 Squadron especially has a huge black hole.  Many of you have 
given some truly wonderful material, which is really generous and oh so helpful, but we 
need more please.  I also need more of your anecdotes and short stories please.  Your 
memories, humorous or serious are actually really interesting and of great interest to 
readers. 
 
A few years back, I made an appeal for you to consider us for your donations, bequeaths 
upon your demise -  itôs a raw ole subject, but one that will ultimately come to all of us, so 
excuse me for asking, but this is what will preserve our Association and your material ï for 
this is our legacy.  I therefore have run the same article again as a reminder. 
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600 SQUADRON ANNUAL MEMORIAL VISIT TO HOLLAND 3-5 MAY 2018 
 
(Written By Shobha Earl ï City of London Squadron Association Chairman) 
 
 
The Annual Memorial Visit contingent for 2018 was led by Sqn Ldr Andy Calame and 13 Sqn 
members accompanied him: Sqn Ldr Jules Tilley, WO Don Meechan, FS Vicky Bannister, Sgt 
Andrea Shaw, SAC(T) Gemma Curtis, SAC(T) Timi Kantangkul, SAC Eddie Armstrong, SAC Cat 
Scott, SAC Dave Pryke, SAC Tammy Rennie, SAC Gary Stevens, SAC Jacqui Wellington and SAC 
Terence Winfield. 600 Sqn were also accompanied by WO Shobha Earl ï Chairman of the City of 
London Squadron Association during the annual memorial visit to Holland. 
 
This visit commemorates the six aircraft of 600 Squadron who on 10 May 1940 were sent to support 
Dutch forces during the German invasion of Holland. German fighter aircraft to the south of 
Rotterdam intercepted the mission and five of the six aircraft were shot down resulting in the death 
of seven 600 squadron aircrew members including the commanding officer. We visit each year to 
pay our respects to those Squadron members who gave their lives. 
 

Thursday 3 May 2018 ï Day 1 
 
Having travelled on the overnight ferry we docked very early morning at the Hook of Holland port on 
Thursday 3 May 2018 and arrived at the Netherlands Marine barracks in Rotterdam in no time at all, 
the roads were relatively clear and traffic flowed freely.  This was our home for the next few days 
thanks to the kind permission of the Commandant of the Van Ghent Kazerne Korps Mariniers. As 
soon as we had unloaded Sqn Ldr Calame arranged for some drill practice and talked us through 
the intricacies of each location we were visiting that day. 
 
Sqn personnel were dressed and ready for departure by 1200 for our first ceremony at Waalhaven. 
This is the site whereby on the morning of 10 May 1940 six Blenheim 1F fighter-cruisers of 600 Sqn 
had been directed from Manston.  Sadly, they did not reach Waalhaven, German Messerschmitt Bf-
110s of 3/ZG1 intercepted the planes over Pernis.  Five of the six aircraft were shot down; the crew 
killed in the four Blenheims that day were:  
 
Commanding Officer Sqn Ldr Wells and Cpl Kidd 
Fg Off Moore and Cpl Isaacs 
Plt Off Anderson and LAC Hawkins 
Plt Off Echlin.  
 
Surviving to fight another day were: 
 
Sgt John Davis, the navigator on board the Commanding Officerôs aircraft.  He managed to evade 
capture and escaped on board HMS Hereward. 
 
Flt Lt Hugh Rowe, the pilot on board Plt Off Echlinôs aircraft.  He was badly burned on impact and 
treated for severe burns before being taken PoW by the Germans. 
 
The 5th Blenheim flown by Plt Off Haine and Plt Off Kramer crashed at Herkingen. 
 
The sixth plane flown by Fg Off Hayes and Cpl Holmes escaped with heavy damage but made it 
home to Manston. 
 
We were met by our host Kees Stoutjesdijk at Waalhaven.  Kees, a dear friend of the Sqn and 
Association has generously given his time looking after us on visits for many years and this year 
was no different, making introductions to local dignitaries and the Mayor of  Waalhaven district as 
well as translating, though everyone we met put us at ease as they spoke English so well. The 
friendship and kindness shown to 600 Squadron by all the Dutch people we meet during our visits is 
appreciated and we thank our friends across the channel for continuing to tend the graves of our 
departed squadron colleagues. 



    
 

 

 

                      
 
Following a march to the Waalhaven Information Board, the ceremony comprised of wreath laying 
and salute by SAC Tammy Rennie, vignette reading by SAC Jacqui Wellington and laying of a floral 
tribute by the Mayor of Charlois Municiapality 
 
Sqn Ldr Calame thanked the Mayor and other local dignitaries for hosting our visit over coffee and 
cake before departing for our next stop at Herkingen Harbour.   

 

                          
 

At the Herkingen Information panel on the edge of the island of Overflakkee, SAC Eddie Armstrong 
laid a wreath and a vignette was read by SAC Terence Winfield.  Kees Stoutjesdijk who lives locally 
also explained this site is where the 5th Blenheim crashed but the crew members survived and with 
the help of local people escaped from Holland on HMS Hereward.  
 

           
 

 
 
 



    
 

 

 

Friday 4 May 2018 ï Day 2 - Dutch National Remembrance Day.  
 
Our first wreath laying ceremony was at Piershil Cemetery in the Korendijk District, where PO 
Robert Echlin is buried. It was an early start but we were met and hosted by the Mayor and staff at 
the Korendijk town hall, before and after we paid our respects to Plt Off Bob Echlin.  
 

                   
 
A vignette was read by SAC Gary Stevens and SAC Gemma Curtis laid the wreath. 
Our next wreath laying ceremony was at Crooswijk Cemetery. Thanks to another long-standing 
friend of 600 Sqn and local Dutch historian ï Hans Onderwater who painstakingly researched 
British archives for many years to establish the identity of 2 unknown airmen buried locally.  
 
Once identification was confirmed in 1981 Fg Off Moore and Cpl Isaacs were given new 
headstones and moved with Sqn Ldr Wells and Cpl Kidd to the Allied War Casualties plot at 
Crooswijk.  
 
Wreaths were laid by Sqn Ldr Andy Calame, Sqn Ldr Jules Tilley, SAC Dave Pryke and SAC 
Terence Winfield for the four 600 Sqn aircrew laid to rest here.  SAC Cat Scott read the vignette. 
 

          
 
We participated in the ceremony at the Allied War Casualties Memorial where WO Don Meechan 
and Elsa the British Legion rep for the Netherlands laid wreaths. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



    
 

 

 

                 
 

The final destination for the 2018 National Remembrance Day began with a Church service at 
Dorpskerk Spijkenisse followed by a slow march through the town to participate in the official Act of 
Remembrance at 2000 hours and 2 minutes silence to remember the dead of WW2.  
 
A white floral tribute was laid by Sqn Ldr Jules Tilley and the Association wreath laid by Shobha 
Earl at The War Memorial, Vredehofstraat Spijkenisse. The vignette was read by SAC Jacqui 
Wellington and followed by SAC Cat Scott, Sgt Andrea Shaw and SAC Timi Kantangkul who laid 
wreaths for two Squadron members and one unknown Dutch soldier in the Spijkenisse Cemetery. 
Local people also paid their respects and laid flowers at the War Memorial and by the graves. 

 

                      
 

 

 
At the going down of the Sun and in the morning, we will remember themé. 

 
 

 


